[bookmark: _GoBack]Report to Easton Royal Parish Council re Holy Trinity church
November 2018

Since the last meeting, Harvest has been celebrated, changing the format to drinks and nibbles after the service in church as with the ‘Call my bluff’ the following weekend it was too much to organise.  Dry goods were collected again for the Trussell Trust and with the school’s collection, a total of 78.8kg was taken.
The ‘Call my bluff’ was successful with thanks to Jane and Judith for organising that.
It was a pleasure to welcome the Bull family for a renewal of wedding vows and baptism of their children.
The Centenary of the Armistice was celebrated in style in the village with the schoolchildren making poppies which were displayed in church, the children’s tea-party, the Troupers’ show on Saturday evening, the Act of Remembrance on Sunday followed by the curry lunch on Sunday with children’s entertainment – a memorable weekend. Thanks to all those who helped in any way to make it so.

Looking forward to Christmas, carol singing round the village will take place on Friday 14th December starting at Manor Barn at 6pm. The Carol Service will be on Sunday 16th at 6pm and there will be a midnight service on Christmas Eve.
Sadly Carol and Marc Cramsie have left the village and whilst Marc will continue as treasurer pro tem, Carol has stepped down from the PCC. This is a great loss as Carol brought some enthusiasm and new ideas to the PCC and Marc has done a sterling job on the accounts. We welcome Ivan and Carole Gale who are taking over the 100 Club and Sarah Crookes who will oversee the Gift Aid.

